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FISCAL NOTE, 79TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 3, 2005

TO: Honorable Craig Eiland, Chair, House Committee on Pensions & Investments 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Deputy Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1474 by Eiland (Relating to certain information contained in records about members, 
retirees, annuitants, or beneficiaries of the Texas County and District Retirement System.), 
As Introduced

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would require that information concerning an individual member, retiree, annuitant, or 
beneficiary that is contained in records maintained by the Texas County and District Retirement 
System (TCDRS) or maintained in the custody of another governmental entity or an administrator or 
carrier acting in cooperation with TCDRS, is not subject to public disclosure. The bill would take 
effect immediately if it receives the required two-thirds vote in each house; otherwise, it would take 
effect September 1, 2005.

Under current statute, the information is listed as confidential under Section 552.101, Government 
Code, and records maintained directly by TCDRS are the only records specified to which 
confidentiality would apply. The proposed change in statute would ensure that all information 
contained in TCDRS records, regardless of where those records are maintained, is covered by 
confidentiality requirements. Further, all of Chapter 552, Government Code (Public Information), 
would apply to the records rather than only one section.

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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